The regular meeting of the City Council of Pewee Valley, Kentucky was held on Wednesday September 3, 2025. In attendance were Mayor Bob Rogers, Council Members: Henry Walser, Rhonda Laguna, Norman Schippert, Emily Rademaker, Amanda Mudd, city attorney John Singler and clerk Denise Haney.

Mayor Rogers called the meeting to order at 6:30PM and led in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Henry Walser made a motion to approve August 2025 minutes of the City Council Meeting seconded by Amanda Mudd and all Council Members present voted in favor.

Financial Report: Property tax bills will be mailed this week.

Police Report:

Courtesy notices - 13

Traffic Stops - 44

Warnings-31

Calls for Service - 1

A PSA regarding back to school was issued. Chief Healey stated that when walking cars can appear to be going faster than the speed limit but he reiterated that both radar guns are certified and calibrated for accuracy and tickets are being issued for speeding.

Announcements –Tree giveaway is October the 4th at 9am in Central Park.

Reports from Council

Public Safety- (Paige Bjorn) – No report

Insurance/Water Quality/ABC Administration - (Henry Walser) - No report

 ${\color{red} \textbf{Communication/Website-} (Amanda\ Mudd) - No\ report.}$

Sidewalks/Festivities- (Emily Rademaker) – Sidewalk committee will meet again on Sept 10th at 4pm to talk about a pathway on Maple Avenue. Movie in the park will be "The Wild Robot", starting at 8 p.m. on September 12th., craft at 7:30 and free popcorn. A fall festival is happening on Oct 4th, with vendors, food and drinks, live music and kids' activities. The city is sponsoring a scarecrow contest for Pewee Valley businesses, if you know of anyone that is interested, please contact rademaker@peweevalleyky.com. The overlay committee will be meeting on Sept. 25th at 3 pm to discuss submitting the certificate of appropriateness for the existing overlay district and possibly hiring a consultant to create a master plan for the city.

Town Hall - (Norman Schippert) – The mayor thanked Jonathan Noffke and Shelley Schippert for helping with the museum. Drawings and specifications are in, and an electrician and carpenter have been consulted.

Waste Management/Central Park- (Rhonda Laguna) – No report

Roads & Drainage/Environmental Board- (Bob Rogers) – Bids are being collected by the county for paving projects. The mayor is hopeful that Rollington will be completed in the next 2 to 4 weeks. Michael Logsdon stated that he is working on getting a 3 way stop installed at Houston and Rollington. The city blazer is being repaired.

New Business

Attorney Singler summarized MO 5, which is a request to the planning commission to review and submit recommendations supporting the findings attorney Singler has compiled from the council and overlay meetings to change the minimum lot size to 1.5 acres. Norman Schippert made a motion to adopt City of Pewee Valley, Kentucky Municipal Order 5, Series 2025 A Municipal Order Requesting a Text Amendment to the Oldham County Comprehensive Zoning Ordinance Relating to The Minimum Lot Size in Pewee Valley, Ky, this was seconded by Henry Walser and all council members present voted in favor.

(This can be found on the city website)

Norman Schippert made a motion to approve Pewee Valley City Council Resolution, seconded by Amanda Mudd and all council members voted in favor. This resolution is a list of city roads and the city's responsibility to maintain these roads.

Council member Rhonda Laguna submitted her resignation from the council; the family is relocating out of the city.

Open Comments

Clayton Stoess thanked Rhonda for her service and asked for more transparency from the council and to research and question more regarding the city projects and budget.

Gayle Shrewsbury thanked the council and mayor for their continued work.

Pay Bills- Motion to pay bills by Norman Schippert, seconded by Paige Bjorn and all council members present approved.

Motion to Adjourn made by Henry Walser, seconded by Paige Bjorn, and approved by all council members present

(Minutes are not official until approved at the council meeting)